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MEMO 
 

TO:  Speedway Australia Divisions 
 

FROM: Rhys Taylor, Competitions Manager 
 

CC:  Board, State Bodies, Clubs 
 

SUBJECT: Australian Speedway Racing Rules & Regulations - Review 
 

 

 

Every two years, Speedway Australia, in conjunction with the National Officiating Committee, 

take part in a thorough review of the Australia Speedway Racing Rule & Regulations. That 

time is once again upon us. 

 

The National Officiating Committee consists of members of National Divisions, who will consult 

with State Bodies, Clubs and key members of Speedway during this process. 

 

Speedway Australia Competitions Manager Rhys Taylor and Operations Manager Shane 

Collins, along with Speedway Australia Board Members John Kelly, Gavin Migro & Greg Lynd, 

who hold the portfolio of “Conduct of Racing”, will also be heavily involved in the 
preparation of the 2015 edition of the Australia Speedway Racing Rule & Regulations. 

 

With that in mind, submissions for amendment, change or review are now being called for. 

 

Divisions & Clubs are asked to consult with their members during this process to ascertain 

whether they have anything to offer. 

 

The process for submitting a suggestion is quite simple; however Speedway Australia would 

like the submissions to come through via the appropriate channels. 

 

Between now and Sunday 31 May 2015, submissions will be accepted from Office Bearers of 

Divisions and Clubs only. If you’re a Speedway Australia Licence Holder and you feel that you 
have something worth submitting, please ensure this is done through your Division/Club. 

 

Once all submissions have been received, the National Officiating Committee will review all 

submissions and make recommendations for change. The 2015 edition of the Australia 

Speedway Racing Rule & Regulations will go to print in September 2015. Please note that 

submissions received after Sunday 31 May will not be accepted. 

 

Submissions are to be sent in writing, either via email to rhys@speedwayaustralia.net.au or via 

post, to the attention of Rhys Taylor, Speedway Australia, PO Box 269, Stepney  SA  5069. 

 

If there are any questions regarding this process, please contact Rhys Taylor at Speedway 

Australia on 08 8139 0777. 

 

mailto:rhys@speedwayaustralia.net.au

